[bookmark: _GoBack]Mt. Zion Lutheran Church
 Council Minutes
December 13, 2017

In attendance: Vicar Heydt, Diane G., Joe, Richard, Jenn, Matt, Sylvia, Sandy, April, JoAnn
Absent: Amber
Meeting started at 7:01pm

I. 	Opening devotions and prayer – Sylvia Keller
	Assign person for next month - Sandy

II.	Review & Approval of November minutes- 1 – Matt, 2- Sandy  APPROVED

III.	Correspondence – Brandywine Heights HS sent us an announcement to post about their winter concert, but we received it too late.  General request for donations from: Friend, Inc., and Hope Rescue Mission, Global Health Ministries, Allentown & Reading Rescue Missions, LAMP.  We can forward some of these to LSO to see if future Jingle projects can support any of them.  Motion: Send $100 to Friend, Inc. 1- Sylvia, 2-Jenn, APPROVED

IV.	Vicar’s Report – (attached) The question of whether Vicar can perform weddings has been resolved.  First quarterly review was completed on November 12.  

V.	Treasurer's Report – (attached) We continue to be stretched pretty thin.  The cost of the new computer in the office was donated from the Beatrice Dietrich Memorial Fund.  The Mystery Dinner Theater event raised over $1500 for the Newhard Family.  We really need to disburse the Summer Fest funds to Ethan Kunkel.  
	 Motion to approve:  1-  Sandy, 2- Richard    APPROVED

VI.	Committee Reports:
	a.  Christian Education – Michelle Fegely & Jenn O’Neil – no report
	b.  Evangelism – Inactive
c.  Finance Committee –met with Jenn Weil of Thrivent on 11/14.  The only change was a move of one of the Christian Ed funds into a high yield account.  We maintain a “moderately conservative” approach to our investments.
d.  Local Shared Outreach – Sharon Billger and Sandy Newkirk – (attached) next meeting 12/14 (tomorrow)
	e.  Mutual Ministry – Dan Batz – first meeting with Vicar to occur in January
	f.   Property – Martin Billger (attached)	
g.  Restoration & Fundraising Task Force- (attached) next ham sandwich sale is Dec 21.  The Bazaar went well, maybe a little slower this year (there were cookies leftover!)  
h.  Scouting – Matt Dietrich – There are some questions from the Troop.  Can they send out a letter to solicit donations to help some of the boys get uniforms? They gave us a copy of the letter they prepared.   We have a concern about our address as the signatory.  Will request that Melissa change that part, but otherwise we’re ok with it.  They have also asked about fundraising, specifically a 50/50 type drawing, and is there a permit/license needed?    
	I.   Social Ministry – Janice Clemmer - no report
j.   Stewardship – Diane German and Diane Gaumer – is there a report of anticipated giving?  April will work on generating a report.
	k.  Women's Ministry – Sharon Billger – next meeting on 1/23/18 
	l.   Worship and Music – Jeff Wetzel – no meeting- Christmas Eve day services
m. Youth Ministry – Jen Gehris – the kids volunteered at Haafsville Animal Sanctuary this month.
	Motion to approve committee reports: 1- Matt, 2- Sylvia  APPROVED

VI.	Old/Unfinished Business:
a.  Friend Inc. – Rice, peanut butter, pasta, soup 
b.  Jingle Project – still Annette Stein who had a house fire
c.  Computer update – Router in office has been replaced, and one service call was made.  Upgrade to the internet speed has been ordered.  A digital storage upgrade still needs to be made.  April is also going to cancel the “separate ring tone” feature in the phone bill.
d.  Funeral policy for non-members vs. wedding costs.  A fee schedule for non-member funeral fees from 2012 has surfaced, which was higher than what we have been currently discussing.  No changes/updates have been officially made, but this continues to be a need.  We’ll try to resolve this for the next meeting.


II.	New Business:
a.  Amount of funding for confirmation class retreat in April, 2018 - Michelle Batz has asked for some financial support for this adventure.  There are 6 students ($90/ea) and 2 chaperones ($20/ea).  We can fully fund this through the Endowment.  
b.  Policy manual for church office – there is an incredible need for this resource.  Organization in the office is still a concern.  Vicar wanted some authority to clean out some items that we don’t need anymore.  
c.  Do we want committee reports need to be mailed to all Council members before meetings?  Joe will try to streamline this so we all get the reports before the meetings.
d.  We had a discussion of snow cancellation procedures.


Adjournment and Closing Prayer – 8:38pm


Reminders:
Next Council Meeting – Wednesday, January 10th, 7:00 pm

Next ham sandwich sale Dec 21

Cards -  

Newsletter items to Suzy (office), Sharon Billger and April for January newsletter are due December 15th.



Submitted by Jenn O’Neil, Council Secretary
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